



Email: admin2018@welearn365.com website: www.dordonprimaryschool.co.uk

26th June 2020

Reminder: Follow our Facebook and Twitter pages for all up to date information.

Update

This term continues to move at 100mph and we edge ever closer to the end of term. This week has seen the additional complication of the boiler breaking in school. We are in the process of having new ones but typically they broke just when we needed them most. Without hot water, we are unable to maintain appropriate hand hygiene in school. This is essential at this time so we have had to take the decision to close. Hopefully the boiler can be fixed this afternoon and we will reopen on Monday. If this is not the case, we will let you know the plans as soon as we have them.

This coming week sees the start of our Zoom meetings. I know the staff are eager to see the children again so please try to join in. It is important that you adhere to the time you have been allocated.

We are also going to be starting the transition into school of our new reception children. The current situation has made it slightly more difficult but we are using technology to try and share as much information as we can. The first zoom meetings start this week. It will be lovely to see our new intake even if it is in a virtual world.

We have emailed out the class allocations so if you haven't received it, please check your junk folder. We will be looking to use email more next year as we look to become a paperless school so please add school as a trusted contact so that you receive all emails from school.

I hope you are all well and look forward to seeing you all soon.

Mrs M Cross Executive Head

The One Way System on the Playground

Can we remind parents that it is essential that you adhere to the one way system and designated route on the playground when dropping off and collecting children.

Online School Uniform Shop



Our online Uniform Shop is open for business!

To purchase; jumpers, cardigans, book bags and PE bags go to the school website and click on the link 'Parent Pay Uniform Shop'.

When your order is ready you will receive an email asking you to confirm a time and date that you are able to collect it. Or if your child is in school it can be sent home with them.



Reading Books and Library Books

All reading books and library books must be returned to school by 30th June. There are boxes in the school entrance, for each year group, for you to put your child's books in.

Spot Light on Excellence...



Zoom Meetings - Goodbye

This week, Zoom meetings will begin. This is a way for staff and children to catch-up and say good-bye. The date of your child's Zoom meeting is in the table below. The link and password have already been sent via email, so please contact the office if you are unable to find it.

Next week, we will send another Zoom meeting link to your email, inviting your child to meet their new teacher and teaching assistant. This is our way of keeping connected even when we are not together. I speak on behalf of all our staff when I say, we are looking forward to seeing the children next week.

Class	Teacher	Teaching Assistant	Zoom Meeting
Swan 2	Miss William	Mrs Travis	Wednesday 1 st July at 1pm (2A) Wednesday 1 st July at 1.30pm (2B)
Owl 3	Miss Noakes	Mrs Shorney	Tuesday 30 th June at 1pm (3A) Tuesday 30 th June at 1.30pm (3B)
Swift 4	Mrs Hopkins	Mrs Langham	Friday 3 rd July at 1pm (4A) Friday 3 rd July at 1.30pm (4B)
Hawk 5	Miss Fellows	Mrs Shaw	Thursday 2 nd July at 1.30pm (5A) Thursday 2 nd July at 2pm (5B)

Miss McGroarty

Dates for your Diary

17/07/20 - End of Term school finishes at 1.05pm

Academic Year 2020/21

01/09/20 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

02/09/20 - Autumn Term begins

26/10/20 - 30/10/20 - Half Term

02/11/20 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

18/12/20 - End of Term

04/01/21 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

05/01/21 - Spring Term begins 15/02/21 - 19/02/21—Half Term

22/02/21 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

01/04/21 - End of Term

19/04/21 - Summer Term begins

03/05/21 - May Bank Holiday

31/05/21 - 04/06/21 - Half Term

07/06/21 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

18/06/21 - Inset Day school closed to pupils

21/07/21 - End of Term

These dates may be subject to change if necessary. Details and times to be confirmed nearer each event.

What to do if you are feeling unwell

Step 1: Symptoms

If a child, staff member or member of your household develops a symptom, <u>STAY AT HOME</u>.

Call school at once to notify us

If your child or a staff member develops a symptom in school, they will be sent home.

Step 2: Isolation and Testing

Person with symptoms STAY AT HOME for at least 7 days and book a test:

(www.nhs.uk/coronavirus or call 119). Rest of the household STAY AT HOME for 14 days (see government advice for ending isolation).

Rest of the social group to be notified of the situation.

Step 3: Positive Test-

Confirmed Infection

Child or adult testing positive remains in isolation alongside their family. Follow latest government guidance.

The social group for that child or staff member will be closed for 14 days AND children and staff MUST isolate.

Step 3: Negative Test

Where the child or adult tests negative, all isolation ends and anyone connected who was in isolation returns to work or school.

Step 4: Further Action

School notifies Public Health England and the rest of the school continues as normal with the risk assessment in place. School will only close if told to do so by PHE.

Classroom for the social group will be deep cleaned.

Test and Trace will be operated for the infected person.

